
 
Staff Report

 
Report To: Council Meeting 

From:  Terri Towstiuc, Clerk 

Date:         2024-09-12 

Subject:   Committee and Board Attendance and Coverage 

 
Recommendation: 

That West Elgin Council hereby receives the report from Terri Towstiuc, Clerk Re: Committee and 
Board Attendance and Coverage, for information purposes only.   
 
Purpose: 
 

The purpose of this report is to ensure adequate Council representation on committees currently 
experiencing vacancy due to the recent resignation of Ward 3 Councillor. 
 
Background: 
 
Effective August 30, 2024, Ward 3 Council seat is vacant, with formal declaration made on 
September 12, 2024. The former Ward 3 Councillor was appointed to numerous boards and 
committees, many of which has another/alternate member of Council, as well.  

 Economic Development Committee (Councillor Denning) 
o No scheduled meetings 

 Recreation Committee (Deputy Mayor Tellier) 
o Next Meetings, September 18, October 16 and November 20 

 Community Policing Committee (No alternate) 
o Meeting schedule unknown 

 Four Counties Transit (Councillor Statham) 
o Next Meeting, October 21 

 Tri County Water (All members, Mayor Leatham Alternate) 
o Next Meeting, November 19 

 Fair Board (No Alternate) 
o Next Meeting, October 15, 7:00pm, Rodney Rec. Centre 

 Old Town Hall (Deputy Mayor Tellier) 
o Next Meeting, September 19 

 Youth Task Team (No Alternate, unknown if still an active committee) 
o Meeting schedule unknown (email sent) 

Financial Implications:  
None 
 
Policies/Legislation: 
By-law 2024-32, Committee and Board Appointments 
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Alignment with Strategic Priorities: 
 

Infrastructure 
Improvement 

Recreation Economic 
Development 

Community 
Engagement 

☐ To improve West 

Elgin’s infrastructure to 
support long-term 
growth. 

☐  To provide recreation 

and leisure activities to 
attract and retain 
residents. 

☐ To ensure a strong 

economy that supports 
growth and maintains a 
lower cost of living. 

☒  To enhance 

communication 
with residents. 

 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
Terri Towstiuc 
Municipal Clerk 
 
 


